
October 27, 2008 Wallace Township Historical Commission Minutes 

The meeting was held at the Wallace Township Municipal Building and opened by 

Chairman, Jennifer Harkins at 7: 10 PM. Present were Stephanie Grunwell, Jane Davidson, 

Isabelle Blank, Bonnie Radford, Elaine McGrew, Janet Grashof, and Beverly Bock. 

The September 22nd minutes were approved as corrected. Motion made by Jane and 

seconded by Elaine. 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Light Impressions-Fall 2008 

Copy of 9/4/2008 letter to Patrick Bokovitz, E.D.) Chester County Department of 

Community Development, sent by the Wallace Township Board of Supervisors concerning 

the Indiantown School. In the letter is a request for a Community Development Block 

Grant Contingency fund for the roof and bell tower repair. The proposal to replace the roof 

and repair the bell tower is $32,700. 

A copy of a letter to Bryan McDonaugh, Chairman of the Board of Supervisors, from 

Patrick Bokovitz, dated 1011/2008, denying our request. The CDBG program funding is 

used to benefit low-moderate individuals, Therefore we are not eligible for these funds. 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

Jane reported, She referred to the letter we previously sent to the Supervisors about 

Brandywine Hill subdivision on Creek Road. We requested action on removing the tree 

growing very close to the historic springhouse. We discussed another letter on township 

letterhead be sent to Heritage Builders. Jane and Beverly will attend the November 61h 

Board of Supervi sors meeting 

PLANNlL~G COMMISSION 

Elaine gave Janet's report. (Janet was not present at the meeting yet.) 

At the last Planning Commission meeting Mr. Ken Comstock and his consultant, Dave 

Beidemann, discussed their intent of dividing the 12.4 or so acres next to and behind 

Fairview Church. Halfwould involve a lot line change (6 acres) that would b deeded over 

to the church. The other half would be bought by Mr. AlbeIt Greenfield to be used for an 

entrance to his clubhouse and a few homes. There is an easement that runs with the land 

that gi ves access to Devereux Road from this half of the parcel. 

There are at least three historical properties - Class 1 - that are affected. John Andrews 

House, #16 1171 Lt. Conestoga, Victorian House - owned by McCoy; James Todd 

Farmhouse, #17 1170 Lt. Conestoga - owned by Brotze; James To d Tenant #18 1180 Lt. 



Conestoga - owned by Panizza - was owned by Templin-Lownes; John Todd Farmhouse 

#19 1140 Lt. Conestoga - owned by Naftal; and James Todd Bam Ruin #17 830 Fairview­

owned by Rausch. The issue will be buffering and possible vibration from vehicles during 

building and later traffic. 

No plans have been submitted. Jane said we have to check our Historic Properties Files on 

these properties, and work with Archivist, Sandy Brannan. Jane or Elaine will contact Ken 

Comstock on tax deductions available on historic property work. 

PERMANENT COLLECTION 

Article in Daily Local News about dissolution of the Brandywine Regional Force in 

Wallace Township, dated 10/20/2008. Letter to the Editor also about this issue from 

Catherine Poole. 

ORAL HIS TORY 

Isabelle interviewed Sandy Brannan on October 16th Roger Bender called and said he 

would be willing to be interviewed. She will also look into interviewing Clarence Miles 

Beverly has completed the transcription of Kathleen Stevens interview. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Isabelle and Bonnie finished the revision of the front page of our web page Beverly had 

previously sent a current picture of the Indiantown School to replace the old one. Rob 

Jones is supposed to make these revisions on the web, but at this time has not done it. We 

also have displayed in the large meeting room a current Schoolhouse picture, and the 

Certificate from the County of Chester Preservation Officer, Karen Marshall certifying it as 

a County Historic Resource. Also is a Cat's Meow of the Schoolhouse and price They are 

for sale at the township building. 

Jane is going to meet with Congressman Jim Gerlach to discuss a possible grant for the 

Indiantown School from the Historic Preservation Fund - HPF - available from the 

Department of the Interior. She also wants to explore about obtaining a State Side Fund 

Grant from the Department of Commerce. Betty Randzin has previously sent a complete 

report on the Indiantown School to State Senator John Rafferty and Representative Tim 

Hennesey. 

There are 26 pages in our Township Atlas. So far Jane and Jennifer worked on 10 pages to 

refine information, which encompasses the northern part of the Wallace Township Some 

questions arose and Jennifer will verify them. They will complete the rest of the atlas 

before Jane goes to Florida this winter. 



Article X. Isabelle has reviewed the article with possible revisions noted in red. Skip 
McGrew had previously reviewed it. However, these revisions are 3 years ld. A work 

session has been scheduled for November 13 th 

NEW BUSINESS 

The Proposed 2009 Budget is due. 

Proposed Budget for 2009 

National Trust for Historic Preservation Dues $50.00 

Chester County Historical Society Dues $35.00 

Preservation PA Dues $35.00 

Tri-County Heritage Society Annual Contribution $50.00 

Chester County Historic Preservation Network Dues $85.00 

Archival Supplies 500.00 

Fireproof Filing Cabinet for Historic Properties Files 

(Coordinate w/Atlas) $100000 

TOTAL $1755.00 

Motion made by Jane to accept the budget as drafted, Janet seconded Motion passed. 

Meeting adjourned 930 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

EI"'rIII­{~ ju~C» 
BevL) L Bock, Secretary -­

2 2009 

WALlACE TOWN HI 

I 


